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From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
HO/ 16 - April
Dear Bro Secretary, 
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2
There has been no noticeable improvement since my last circular
Fleet House

The Provincial office will be closed on both Monday 2nd and 30th May for the public holidays.
Toast List

Please find attached a revised Toast List to reflect APGM Michael Cooper’s appointment to Grand Rank.

Website

Please see the attached request from APGM David Ferris, for updates of the Lodge information on your Lodges page on the Provincial Website.
FIRST RISING
Grand Secretary
It has been announced that the Grand Secretary RW Bro Nigel Brown is to retire on 30th April 2016, a successor has yet to be named.
Tercentenary Celebrations 

The next concert in the United Grand Lodge of England's Tercentenary organ concert series is being given in the Grand Temple of Freemasons' Hall in Great Queen Street, London, at 17:00 on June 8th 2016. (flier attached)
SECOND RISING
Lodge Secretary’s Seminars

We shall be holding a number of seminars for Secretary’s, although these will be open to any Brother who wishes to attend. Provisional dates are Thursday 21st July at 1900hrs, Thursday 4th August 1900hrs and Friday 5th August at 1400hrs.  To book a place email provgsec@pglherts.org, should demand require it we will add dates.  
Appointments & Promotions
The letters offering appointments to and promotion in Provincial Grand Rank were posted to recipients on Thursday 7th and Friday 8th April.  When all replies have been received at the Provincial Office (closing date for replies 29th April 2016) the list will be published.

To date, we have received 260 replies to the just over 300 offers of appointment to and promotion in Provincial Grand Rank.
Changes to the Provincial Executive
At the recent meeting of Hertfordshire Masters Lodge No 4090, the Provincial Grand Master announced that VW Bro James Young would stand down as Deputy PGM in September and be replaced by W Bro David Ferris.  

W Bro Neil Connolly of Welwyn Garden City Lodge No 5748 would be appointed to the office of Assistant Provincial Grand Master.

The Provincial Wardens for the year 2016-17 would be, W Bro Oliver Wells of Bishops Hatfield Lodge No 6893 as Senior Warden, and W Bro Pat Dennehy of Ashwell Lodge No 7903 Junior Warden.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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